

12 January 2006

Mr Stephen Crothers 476 Lyons Road West Five Dock NSW 2046

Dear Mr Crothers

Your letter of 5 January 2006 has been passed to me for consideration. I have taken action to waive the requirement for you to pay outstanding 2005 Student Activity Fees.

In doing so I recognize that your continued enrolment as a PhD student in the School of Physics is a matter of dispute and that the Presiding Member of the Faculty has written to you outlining the Faculty's concerns.

My decision is without prejudice to the University's position with respect to the matter of your enrolment and candidature. These are issues being dealt with by the Faculty and the Graduate Research School.

Yours sincerely

PROFESSOR ROBERT KING

Deputy Vice-Chancellor (Academic)